February 23, 2009

Representative Nancy Dahlstrom State of Alaska House of Representatives

Dear Representative Dahlstrom:

At our February 19<sup>th</sup> Government Hill Community Council meeting, Ron Pollock, Executive Director and Sue Lukens, Development Director of Anchorage Community Development Authority, asked us to support the bill authorizing the exchange of Alaska Railroad land in Government Hill for Municipality of Anchorage land. Following their presentation and discussion, our council voted to support this legislation.

Two railroad parcels within Government Hill are under consideration for trade. One is a small triangle of land near the entrance to Government Hill Elementary School. Last year, the Municipality of Anchorage purchased a business on this site and razed the derelict building. Mr. Pollock and Ms. Lukens report that this parcel, if owned by the Municipality, will be modified to improve the entrance to the school, which could enhance appearance, traffic flow and student safety.

The second railroad parcel is approximately 1.77 acres located on the south side of Hollywood Drive. Currently, it is leased from the railroad but is included in the Northpointe Bluff Subdivision. If traded to the Municipality, this parcel could be sold to the developer/owner of the subdivision, who, in turn, could sell lots to individual buyers for single family, owner/occupied homes.

Given the future uses of the above two parcels, as stated by the Municipality, Government Hill Community Council supports this land trade. We ask for your support as well.

Sincerely,

Thomas Pease

Acting President

Government Hill Community Council